
Laylock 5 BASIC SHAWL SHAPES
CircularSquare Triangular Heart-Shaped

ROW 1: ✽K1, yo, rep. 
from ✽ to last st, k1.
ROW 2: K across.
ROW 3: (K1, yo) 
twice, pm, (k1, yo) 
twice, k1.
ROW 4: K across.
ROW 5: K1, yo, k to 
marker, yo, sm, k1, 
yo, k to last st, yo, k1.

Rep. ROWS 4 & 5 
until shawl is desired 
length.

ROW 1: ✽K1, yo, rep. 
from ✽ to last st, k1.
ROW 2: K across.
Rep. ROWS 1 & 2 
once more.
ROW 5: (K1, yo) 
twice, k2, yo, pm, k1, 
yo, k2, (yo, k1) twice.
ROW 6: K across.
ROW 7: (K1, yo) 
twice, k to marker, yo, 
sm, k1, yo, k to last 2 
sts, (yo, k1) twice.

Rep. ROWS 6 & 7 
until shawl is desired 
length.

4 increases every 
other row.

6 increases every 
other row.

Semi-Circular

6 increases every 
4th row.

8 increases every 
other row.

8 increases every 
4th row.

knit
flat

ROW 1: ✽K1, yo, rep. 
from ✽ to last st, k1.
ROW 2: K across.
ROW 3: K1, yo, k to 
last st, yo, k1.
ROW 4: K across.
ROW 5: ✽(K1, yo) 
twice, pm, rep. from ✽  
once more, (k1, yo) 
twice, k1.
ROW 6, 7 & 8: Knit 
across.
ROW 9: K1, yo, ✽k to 
marker, yo, sm, k1, 
yo, rep. from ✽ once 
more, k to last st, yo 
k1.

Rep. ROWS 6-9 until 
shawl is desired 
length.

ROW 1: ✽K1, yo, rep. 
from ✽ to last st, k1.
ROW 2: K across.
Rep. ROWS 1 & 2 
once more.
ROW 5: ✽(K1, yo) 
twice, pm, rep. from ✽  
twice more, (k1, yo) 
twice, k1.
ROW 6, 7 & 8: K 
across.
ROW 9: K1, yo, ✽k to 
marker, yo, sm, k1, 
yo, rep. from ✽ twice 
more, k to last st, yo 
k1.

Rep. ROWS 6-9 until 
shawl is desired 
length.

ROW 1: ✽K1, yo, rep. 
from ✽ to last st, k1.
ROW 2: K across.
Rep. ROWS 1 & 2 
once more.
ROW 5: ✽(K1, yo) 
twice, pm, rep. from ✽  
twice more, (k1, yo) 
twice, k1.
ROW 6: K across.
ROW 7: K1, yo, ✽k to 
marker, yo, sm, k1, 
yo, rep. from ✽ twice 
more, k to last st, yo 
k1.

Rep. ROWS 6 & 7 
until shawl is desired 
length.

CO 3 sts,
pick 1 > 

✦ These shawls can 
be knit with any yarn.
 
✦ Any pattern can be 
substituted for garter 
stitch.

✦ Any increase can 
be substituted for the 
yarn over.

✦ Blocking will greatly  
enhance the shapes.

✂ Cast off  l o o s e l y .  Derya Davenport - http://laylock.org
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